Lucille Walke, Editor

NEWSLETTER

Apology

We would like to offer sincere regrets to our membership for not mailing the June edition of the Newsletter. HOWEVER, only two articles reached us by our deadline— the 15th. of the month. Committee chairpersons are asked to turn in a copy of their groups plans at the Board meeting. Others may call Lucille Walke, 437-8022 or Marie Lovett, 860-1895. Please help us keep the membership informed of Focus activities.

Members!!!

Do you know who is not receiving our Newsletter or who has a new address? The Membership Committee is trying to update its list. Please call Clarestine Summey, 471-4484 or Rosa Hart, 860-3433.

Festival Update

It's Festival time again, assistance is needed by one and all to make 1975 a successful program. For information regarding the Festival Committees and meetings, call Carol Bradley, 620-9873, Marie Lovett, 860-1895 and Walter Baltrop 620-2066.

We are proud to announce that Walter Baltrop is our Festival Chairman. He moved here in December, 1974 from Tidewater, Virginia, where he was with the Manpower Administration and the Model Cities Program. He is now self-employed, a Messenger Courier and Taxicab-Limousine Services. For more information, call 620-2066.

To take on a responsible job as chairman of the Festival and a new resident of Reston, We should give our fullest support to help Walter have the best Festival ever.

Family Portraits:

Arvil Daniels, Reston's reknowned Portrait Photographer, has generously offered to make color portraits of each Reston Black Family with no obligation to you or the organization. The porpose is to display portraits of our member families at our Festival in September. The portraits are are to be taken this month and you will have an opportunity to select the one which you wish displayed. You may also purchase any of the portraits for your own enjoyment and Mr. Daniels will donate a portion of any income received to Focus. Be sure to book early to insure your family's inclusion in the Festival display. For further information and scheduling, call 471-7175.

CALENDAR

July 9, 1975

Board Meeting

8:15 p.m.
Tom Butler's home

July 23

General Meeting

8:00 p.m. Lake Ann Hall

Notes

Focus members, E. Leon Cooper, M.D. has opened an office for the practice of Pediatric and Adolescent medicine. He is located at 11250 Roger Bacon Drive, Suite 2, Reston, Va. Hours by appointment only, Monday-Friday, 10-6, Saturday, 9-1. Please call 437-4800 for your appointment.

Focus members Sylvia Munday and Lois Wair announce the coming of the House of Lo-Lene. Realizing the need for services for all people in Reston and surrounding areas, they have a beauty shop on the drawing board. If all goes well, the shop should open this month. It will be located on Spring Street, Herndon, Va. near the fire station. The shop will cater to women and men. Plans call for six operators, any hair stylists, black or white may apply. For further information regarding the opening or a position, call Sylvia Mundy at 620-9254 or Lois Wair at 860-0486.

The Newsletter Committee wish you lots of luck!!

Edward & Beverley Sharp 2502 Gold Cup Lane Reston, Virginia 22091

